
 

Parent Bulletin 

24 June 2016 
 
 

During a special assembly held on Friday 17th June, Mr Ferguson was presented with 
a Silver Pearson Teaching Award 2016 for Headteacher of the Year in a Secondary 
School.  Mr Ferguson is pictured receiving his award from Mr Tim Warren, Diocesan 
Director of Schools and Colleges for Liverpool Archdiocese.  Governors, staff and 
students are extremely proud of this award and wish Mr Ferguson well at the Gold 
Awards ceremony to be held in London on 23rd October. 
 
Please see press release below from Pearson Teaching Awards. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Patrick Ferguson of Hope Academy in Newton-le-Willows has been announced as a Silver Teaching Award Winner 
in the category, The Award for Headteacher of the Year in a Secondary School in the Pearson Teaching Awards 

2016! 
 
Selected from thousands of nominations received by the Pearson Teaching Awards in 2016, Patrick’s is one of just 55 
celebrations which will be taking place in schools and colleges across England, Ireland and Wales on Thank a Teacher 
Day, 17 June 2016, when prestigious Silver Pearson Teaching Awards are be presented to outstanding local heroes of 
education. 
 
The Pearson Teaching Awards are an annual celebration of exceptional teachers and teaching, founded in 1999 by 
Lord Puttnam, they recognize the life-changing impact of an inspirational teacher on the lives of the young people 
they teach. 
 
Patrick will now join fellow Silver Award winners at the UK final of the Teaching Awards to be held at a glittering 
celebration at London’s Guildhall on 23rd October, where 10 Silver Award winners will receive a Gold Plato Award. 
Award presenters in 2015 included Prime Minister David Cameron, Bake-Off Champion Nadiya Hussain, War Horse 
author Michael Morpurgo and actor Sheila Hancock. The 2016 ceremony, titled “Britain’s Classroom Heroes”, will be 
filmed and broadcast by the BBC as a showcase of excellence in education. 
 
Rod Bristow, President of Pearson UK said: ‘It’s an honour for us to support the Teaching Awards each year. Research 
shows that great teaching has the biggest impact on a child’s education so it’s vital for us to recognise and celebrate 
Inspirational teachers, for their commitment to teaching and learning and improving the life chances of the next 
generation. All those receiving a silver trophy today should feel extremely proud of their achievement”.  

  



 
 
On Thursday morning students and staff of Hope Academy organised a school EU Referendum; this was one of the 
biggest democratic exercises undertaken within the Academy since its inception.  
 
Each student has been given the opportunity to have their say on whether they think Britain should leave or remain 
within the EU.  
 
This week the students have led assemblies where they have debated whether Britain should remain or leave in 
order to make their own informed choice.  This has created much interest around the Academy whilst ensuring that 
our students have an active role in the national democratic debate. 
 
To culminate our events the Current Affairs Society and the Student Council alongside Mr Rodgers and Dr Michelle 
Goodwin (Chaplain) held their own Question Time with St Helens North MP Conor McGinn and Councillors Jeanie 
Bell, Gill Neal and Andy Bowden.  Mr McGinn took questions from a range of students on whether we should remain 
or leave the EU, the impact this would have in Britain and the impact the EU has had in Britain.  This event was a 
fantastic experience for our Community to enrich the lives of the students and to get young people involved in 
Politics and to have their say on decisions that affect them. 
 

     

Friends of Hope Academy – Leavers T-Shirts 
 
On Friday 17th June it was time to say farewell to our current year 11 students.  
Head of Year, Mrs Harkness-Brennan and Assistant Head of Year, Miss Brown 
organised a wonderful assembly to celebrate the student’s time at Hope 
Academy and their many achievements.  Talented singers and musicians also 
performed for the last time in front of their friends.  Mrs Adams, Mrs Sing, and 
Mr Maddocks took their turn to wish students well in the future before  
Mrs Harkness-Brennan reminded them what she would NOT miss about them!  
The celebration was rounded off with a blessing from Michelle, our Chaplain. 
 
Friends of Hope Academy once again purchased Leavers T-Shirts for  
the CLASS of 2016 – Please continue to support the many events our PTA 
organise each year to help them to continue this fantastic tradition. 
  



 

Liverpool Archdiocese Secondary Schools’ Partnership 
Photographic competition 
 
Hope Academy students were recently invited to enter the Liverpool 
Archdiocese Secondary Schools’ Partnership Photographic 
competition. The theme for the competition was ‘Spirituality within 
our School’ and images by two of our students were selected for 
entry. Sungieda Miah (Y11) entered a piece based on the use of gentle 
candle-light as used in many religions to create a contemplative 
atmosphere; Emily Cooper (Y10) created a piece which explores the 
beauty to be found in everyday objects as a means of spiritual 
enlightenment. Emily’s photographic work also featured recently in 
the Rotary Club Photographer of the Year competition. A presentation 
event was held in the Liverpool Metropolitan Cathedral where 
Sungieda was awarded third place. An exhibition of the work was 
displayed at Liverpool Metropolitan Cathedral. We are very proud to 
see our students’ creative work being exhibited and praised across 
the wider community. Well done to both girls. 
 
 

 

 
CHAPLAINS CORNER 

 
THEME OF THE WEEK 

 
“I urge, then, first of all, that petitions, prayers, intercession and thanksgiving be made for all people— for kings and 
all those in authority, that we may live peaceful and quiet lives in all godliness and holiness.” – 1 Timothy 2:1-2 

 
 
Our collective worship theme at Hope 
Academy this week was the EU 
Referendum. Year group collective 
worship was led by Mr Rodgers (Head 
of History) and the Year 9 Current 
Affairs Committee. Students outlined 
the arguments for remaining in the EU, 
and those for leaving, and encouraged 
staff and students to reflect on the 
importance of this historical event. 
During form time collective worship this 
week, students reflected on the 
formation of the EU and the role that it 
has played in the life of Great Britain 
since 1973, and we prayed for our 
politicians and leaders, and our country. 
 

 
 
 
 



GOOD SHEPHERD MASS AT LIVERPOOL CATHEDRAL 
During Lent, primary and secondary schools from across Liverpool take part in the Nugent Care ‘Good Shepherd 
Appeal’. Nugent Care is one of our Academy Charity Partners and we take part in this fundraising appeal each year. 
Throughout Lent this year we raised an incredible £1598. In recognition of our fundraising we were invited to attend 
the Good Shepherd Mass at Liverpool Metropolitan Cathedral on Tuesday 14th May along with students from schools 
across the Archdiocese of Liverpool. 

 

 
 
There are lots of exciting things happening in the Chaplaincy at Hope Academy. To keep up to date with 
all our news and events, follow us on Twitter @HopeChaplain                                                  
 

Mrs Wain - Mahoney, Head Teacher of Newton-le-Willows 
Primary School, has asked that we publish the following in our 
newsletter: ‘We are delighted to report that Ofsted have just 
finished an inspection of Newton-le-Willows and their 
judgement is that “this is a GOOD school.” 
 

The report will soon be available on the Ofsted website, and can also be accessed via the link from the Newton-le-
Willows Primary School website. 
 
On behalf of all at Newton-le-Willows, can I thank everyone who has supported us on our journey to good. I am very 
pleased that the inspection team, in a relatively short time, were able to recognise so many qualities that we are 
proud of at our school and were pleased that they were able to recognise and value all the hard work that has been 
put in by all of our staff.  
 

 

All Saints Catholic Primary School – Summer Fair 

The summer fair is due to be held on Saturday 25th June 
from 11am – 2.30pm.  Please come along and join us. 
Hazel Grove, Golborne, WA3 3LU 
  



 



            



                              



 


